HHS Band Boosters Meeting
Tuesday, May 12, 6:00 pm, Google Meet Virtual Meeting

I. Call to Order and Welcome: Carol Miller, Ms Leeper, Mr Upton, Kim Haines,
Judie McNett, Kira Newman, Laura Lockey, Pamyla Yates, Cyndi Everard,
Rebecca Penrod, Shannon Davis, Tammy Coffman, Meg Weightman, Leanne
Wickline

Il. Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the April 20, 2020 meeting are posted on the
website.

lll. Treasurer’s Report: Kim Haines has prepared the April 30 Summary Report and
included notes regarding the April 30 report. A vote is needed to approve the
2020-2021 budget.
e Judie McNett moved to approve the budget, Rebecca Penrod seconded, all
approved

IV. Director’s Reports: Upton and Leeper are working to keep momentum and
come up with ways to manage activities with COVID 19 restrictions. Cannot get
in the building but will alert us when they can.

V. Committee Reports:

Band Camp: Kira Newman

Color Guard: Renee Evans

Concert Hospitality: Judie McNett

Concessions: Brent McNett & Shannon Davis
Friday Night Feast: Kathy Holm & Becky Stum

Fundraising: Zanetta Ford-Byrd




Scholarships:

Laura Lockey-Laura will be given
scholarship applications and will
de-identify to then give to the
scholarship committee for review.

Tiny Tots:

Faye Obenschain

Transportation:

Dan Everard

Year-End Picnic:

Meg Wightman

Uniforms: Cyndi Everard-asked about
collecting uniforms. This can’t be
done yet, but will be done as
soon as allowed.

Volunteers: Rebecca Penrod

Water Committee:

Russell Lockey

VI. Old Business:

Symphonic and Percussion 2 Student Auditions - Student auditions were
completed, and new Symphonic Band and Percussion 2 members were

selected.

Student Leadership Interviews and Selections - Student leadership
interviews were completed via video chat, and the 2020-2021 student
leadership team members were announced.

VIl. Band Events Currently “On Hold”:

Performing Arts Trip to Walt Disney World — POSTPONED -
Rescheduling consideration of dates will not move forward until: 1. The
lock-down in VA is lifted; 2. We have a clearer picture of safely traveling; 3.
Possibilities - Summer (optimistic), Fall, or next Spring. We hope to travel
as soon as safely possible.



If travelers do not plan to travel and prefer to use travel insurance, they
should email the insurance company and copy Mrs. Leeper on that
communication.
Virtual Band Picnic - Going to try to move away from this and develop other
activities, the in person picnic is likely not going to happen.
Symphonic Band Playing for Graduation - We are awaiting information
and decisions regarding plans for graduation. Once we know more, we can
figure out the band’s role in the graduation ceremony.
VIll. New Business:

Harrisonburg Band Boosters 2020 Scholarships -
Senior Scholarships - There will be four senior scholarships. Current 12th
grade band and color guard students are eligible to apply.
Summer Scholarships - There is still uncertainty about summer band camp
opportunities. Current 9th-11th grade band and color guard students may apply
for summer camp scholarships.
All scholarship applications will be available May 1, and completed applications
are due May 15, 2020. The Scholarship Committee will collaborate via email to
review Senior Scholarship applications and select recipients.
Marching Band Registration (formerly Marching Band Orientation) - We will still
host a virtual orientation, probably multiple opportunities. Mr. Upton is working
through electronic registration options. **no band fees will be collected at this
time due to so many unknowns. Will likely collect at band camp.
Upton and Leeper are working to connect with incoming 8th graders, utilizing the
leadership team for help.
Virtual Spring Concert - Submissions are due to Mr. Upton by Wednesday, May
20, 2020. The Virtual Spring Concert webcast date will be announced later
(tentatively late May/early June).
Virtual Music Banquet - Directors will work on this along with other music
faculty as previously announced.
Marching Band Camp - Band camp dates have been set for August. Once we
have an accurate count of the number of marchers, we can make plans for meals
and uniform fittings. We will need Band Booster volunteers for a successful
camp experience!
Mattress Warehouse Fundraiser - November 14, 2020
Officers and Committee Chairs for the 2020-2021 school year - A vote is
needed to approve the 2020-2021 Executive Board:



Executive Board vote: Rebecca Penrod moved to approve the Executive Board,
Judie McNett seconded. Approved by all.

Pamyla Yates volunteered to coordinate Concert Receptions

SHannon Davis volunteered to help coordinate uniforms
Kira Newman will help with uniforms specifically with color guard

2020-2021 EXECUTIVE BOARD

President Tammy Coffman
Presidential Advisor Shannon Davis
Vice President Meg Wightman
Secretary Kim Tinkham
Treasurer (Primary) Kim Haines
Treasurer (Fees) Carol Lena Miller
Treasurer (Special Events) NEEDED
Volunteer Coordinator Rebecca Penrod

Claire Leeper
Harrisonburg High School Directors
Daniel Upton

Concessions Coordinator Meg Wightman

Concessions Buyer/

Leanne Wickline
Inventory

Concessions Personnel

Coordinator Laura Feichtinger-McGrath

Concessions Event Manager Leslie Homs

Band Camp Meals Kira Newman




Scholarship Committee

Laura Lockey

Laura Feichtinger-McGrath
Shannon Davis

Kira Newman

Leslie Homs

Transportation

(Truck/ Pit Crew)

Rebecca Penrod
Laura Feichtinger-McGrath

Bruce Davis

Uniforms

NEEDED

NEEDED

Friday Night Feast &
Competition Meals

Rebecca Stum

Laura Feichtinger-McGrath

Concert Receptions

Pamela Yates

Tiny Tots

Faye Obenschain

End of Year Picnic

Meg Wightman

Fundraising

NEEDED

Water (Band Camp, Game
Days & Competitions)

Russell Lockey

Color Guard Liaison

Kira Newman

SKMS Director

Jerry Philp

THMS Director

Megan Austin

Meeting adjourned: 6:40pm

Next Meeting: TBD



